St Brendan Stewardship Commission
Meeting Minutes—May 24, 2014

John Philips opened the meeting with a prayer.  Present:  Mark Patterson, Dianne Osmialowski, Arline Prib, Bill Nash, John Phillips, and Ed and Julie Spencer, and Jason Swager (Pastoral Council).  Absent: Marie Hedden and Deacon Jose Blakeley.

Minutes of the May 3, 2014 meeting were approved with minor “typo” adjustments.
Bathroom Remodel update:

Announcements will be made at all the weekend masses the weekend of May 31-June 1, requesting skilled and unskilled volunteers to assist.  Stewardship Commission (SC) members will staff a signup table in the Narthex.  Start date is 7/14, Planned Finish Date is 7/28.  SC is providing leadership and project management via Mark Patterson, Ed Spencer and Deacon Jose Blakeley (who will help recruit skilled workers from the Hispanic community).  Regular progress updates will be provided.  Honey Buckets will be provided during construction.  
Discernment Process:

Mark mentioned the discernment process this year has been moved to September.  His term as Chairperson is coming to an end; SC will need to elect a new Chairperson in July.  
Dianne mentioned that at this point—t he end of her three year term—she has discerned to not continue for another term on the Commission.  (But did we hear something about “special projects”?)
Newcomer Social update – Bill Nash:
The Social was well attended (although there were a number of no-shows)…
27 new parishioners RSVP’d;  16 honored their RSVP;  10 new parishioners signed in as “walk-ons.”  Five of the 26 new parishioners attending were children.  Nine staff and volunteers attended.  14 of the Welcome Committee and families attended.  Total attendance: 49.  The agenda was followed well but could use a bit more detail.  Now that we have this one “under our belt” we can build on it.  The Welcome Committee will be holding a “Lessons Learned” meeting to make the next Newcomer Social (October 25 after 5 PM mass) even better. 

Volunteer Coordinator update – John and Arline:
Four candidates have been identified.  One speaks Spanish.  No movement on interviews; process is stuck in budget discussions due to the parish deficit.  Some communications with candidates to verify their continued availability.  Jason Swager mentioned the position was already funded so there should be no question of whether to hire or not.  John will meet with Fr. Jim and Linda to discuss and hopefully help push it through.  Mark and Dianne will also schedule a meeting with Fr. Jim to re-emphasize the need and mission, and to convey SC’s frustration with continuous delays and inaction.  Need to push for a timeline.   [ A famous quote seems appropriate here:  “Without a deadline baby, I wouldn’t do nothing!” (Duke Ellington)  —Bill ].    Reiterated SC desire that a subcommittee (Marie, Arline, Jose and Chris) should remain involved in the process, including being part of interviews.  No discussion on Arline’s request that SC have access to the list of interview questions.

Staff report- ACA and budget updates—John:
2014 ACA goal is $156,646 of which $88,227 has been pledged by 207 donors.  Balance needed is $68,147.  Question was asked how pledges are running vs. last year this time.  John said he didn’t know but would look for an indicator.  John will post either a physical or “virtual” (slide) thermometer in the Narthex to show the parish how we’re doing against the goal.  Also updates should be put in the announcements (who submits?) or Fr. Jim mention it at Mass.  John will send Jason the numbers and Jason will post a thermometer to the website.
PC member report – Pastoral Council Liaison Jason Swager
Jason gave the following PC priorities:  
(1)  GPS Five-Year Plan progress
(2)  Changes to the Narthex to make it more welcoming and inviting (currently, Library reps that staff the library at times find themselves fielding information requests)  [Note:  A staffed “Information Center” in the Narthex, with computer for website access, registrations, etc,. on Sat Eve & Sun mornings would go a long way toward this!!] 
(3)  Improving the way we bring families into the parish.  Maybe pair up “veterans” and newcomers.  Other ways to integrate new families being investigated.
Jason said PC expectation is the Volunteer Coordinator is budgeted and being realized.   We discussed the website responsibility and improvements.  Bob Covey’s independent report (provided without charge) made recommendations; Bulls-Eye (the current website is making changes resulting from that report.  Jason said Bob’s report “requires resources the parish does not demonstrate are there.” 
REBUILT  Chapter 15 – Ed “Popeye” Spencer — YOU CAN DO THIS!
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Anger can be good—sometimes kick-starts action.  
Baby steps—Do what you can—Do something—Start a movement—Can be a remedy—Motivation to get started – Do something – Overcome Status Quo—Challenge—Make a change—Awaken people to the sadness of watching people walk away from church.    
  -  “Start by doing what’s necessary; then do what’s possible; and suddenly you are doing the impossible.”  —St. Francis of Assisi (REBUILT, p. 260)
  -  Discussion—how to get parish staff more engaged with REBUILT

  -  Jose will share Ch. 14 next month; then we will finalize the Book Summary.
Develop recommendations and action plan 

This will be scheduled when the final Book Summary is submitted and approved (current DRAFT verison is “For SC Eyes Only”).
ACTION ITEMS
Mark and Dianne to schedule meeting with Fr. Jim to discuss concerns.

From last meeting:  SEND REQUEST TO FR. JIM THAT STEWARDSHIP SUBCOMMITTEE BE PART OF INTERVIEW PROCESS.   (Was this sent?  Any response?)

IDEA (from last meeting’s minutes)— combine Time, Talent AND Treasure Drive in the Fall with One speaker for all.  Hold the Minstry Fair earlier.
NEXT MEETING JUNE 28TH 

Submitted June 21, 2014 

A humble steward,
Bill Nash
